


 

 

 

on the Committee). We  do not understand the meaning of land making "an overall 
weak contribution to the Green Belt" as referred to in the Local Plan Review. How is the 
definition arrived at and where does it come from ?. 
We are not surprised that the parish of Moore adjoining the West boundary of Walton 
has raised objections to loss of Green Belt in this area which ignores an important 
acknowledged purpose of including land in Green Belt and that is to prevent 
neighbouring local authorities from merging into each other - Halton and Warrington. 

Much of what we say above concerning the Warrington South West Urban Extension 
plan and loss of Green Belt also applies to Appleton and the Garden City concept which 
is considerably larger than WSWUE. We are also dismayed at the proposed extensions 
to Port Warrington and the loss of areas of Moore Nature Reserve. This type of 
development may create employment during construction but a limited number of jobs 
when finished and fully automated in the movement of containerised goods. 

Finally, we are concerned as to the lack of detail in the Plan concerning infrastructure 
and particularly road requirements which will need to be linked to estimated future 
traffic from the additional homes and the impact of a new Western Link (Red Route). 
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